PRESIDENT’S LETTER

We finally got out to a show this month at the Orange
Empire Railway Museum, a very good turnout of WAPA
guys just aching to get out and do something. All the
precautions were taken, social distance, wear a mask!
We didn’t take any ones temperature but everyone
seemed to be healthy. The swap meet that we set up
next to was about % of what it was normally and specta-
tors seemed to be a little light. They had the big train
running along with the trolley. There were no food ven-
dors so if you didn’t bring something to eat then you had
to beg for something. | sold a half of a sandwich for $20.
Just kidding !! I would have gladly give it to someone
hungry. | saw a few projects members were working on
during the shutdown. Bill Karp had his Henry Ford first
engine on a beautifully finished wood base. Carey Stock-
ton displayed his completed Farmall H. Lance Wilson
brought out his 15hp Reid engine with the newly fabri-
cated muffler. Merle Morse showed two newly restored
engines, a Hercules and a vertical Fairbanks. And lastly |
brought out my Farmall F-20. Thank you to the Antique
Truck people for inviting us. We all had a great time.

At the last board meeting | brought up the proposal to
eliminate the Librarian board position and merge its
functions under the Museum Directors umbrella.

Continue on page 2

WE ARE BACK WITH OUR FIRST SHOW OF THE SEASON!!!




PRESIDENTS MESSAGE CONTINUED

If you have any concerns or comments regarding this matter, then please attend the next board meeting and your voice will
be heard. We will vote on the matter after hearing from the members.

Got word that the Flaybob show has been canceled this year. The only show coming up is the La Verne Car Show on November
21. More info to follow.

THANKS YOU BOB SMITH

Minutes of The Annual Board of directors Meeting Held September 5, 2020

Board Members Present: Bob Smith, Ron Haskell, Lance Wilson, Roger Hahn, Joe Siddons, Tim Neely
Board Members Excused: Carey Stockton, Dave Stockton, Kelley Garcia, Dave Pasillas

Members Present: Paul Montgomery, Clay Wilson, Paul Liverman, John Rimpau, Leroy Overstreet, Carl Pfetzing, Dan Kato, Gor-
don Morse, Sue Bradly, Phil Sigmon, Merle Morse, Steve Mandell, Mitchell Reichwein, Dave Foley, Bill Karp, Dave Ruhland, Lar-
ry Madole, Dick Bouma, Jack Johnson

Meeting was called to order at 9:00am Flag salute was lead by Bob Smith

Reports:

President: Bob Smith welcomed everyone. Being an annual meeting the bylaws state there must be 10% of the voting members
present. With a total membership of 136, then 25 members present is well above 10%. Bob opened the floor for discussion
regarding eliminating the Librarian Board position and incorporate its functions in with the Museum Director. Some members
said it was a good idea. There were no objections. The matter will be voted on at the next meeting.

Nominations for Officers and Directors for 2021 were presented by committee chair Lance Wilson. President: Bob Smith, Vice
President: Carey Stockton, Secretary: Dave Stockton, Treasurer: Kelley Garcia, Membership: Dave Pasillas, Purchasing: Lance
Wilson, Safety: Tim Neeley, Shows: Roger Hahn, Museum: Ron Haskell. There were no nominations from the floor. The Secre-
tary will cast 1 vote at the next meeting for all positions since there is only 1 person running for each office.

Vice President: Carey Stockton - Absent

Secretary: Acting secretary Bob Smith asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the August 1, 2020 meeting. Joe Siddons
made the motion, Seconded by Roger Hahn. All in favor.

Treasurer: Kelley Garcia was absent so Bob Smith gave an update on financials with total income YTD at $8,394, expenses at
$4,576, and investments up YTD $2,208. The investments have made $6,248 ytd.

Membership: Dave Pasilas was absent but total membership still stands at 136.

Purchasing: Lance Wilson had nothing new to report.

Safety: Tim Neely had no problems to report.

Shows: Roger Hahn - The Chino Corn Feed Run was canceled. Calico show was canceled. Antique Truck Show on September 12.
Roger made a motion to sanction, second by Ron Haskell. All in favor. The Lavern Car Show was postponed until November 21.
No word on Flaybob yet.

Library: Joe Siddons had nothing new to report

Museum: Ron Haskell gave an update on the lockdown of Cal Poly but mentioned that during the down time, Craig Walters is
working on the MOU for the Wapa Museum. Ron announced that members could go to Bill Baldwin’s place today to see if there
is anything you would want. They are cleaning out.

New business:

Committee Report: Bylaw change committee, Cary Stockton will have something at the next meeting.

Unfinished Business: Francine Rippy Tractor Donation. Dan Kato will get info on tractor’s condition prior to WAPA accepting as
donation. The tractor is in Oklahoma.

Adjournment: 9:50am
Bob Smith, acting Secretary



FIRST ENGINE SHOW OF SEASON!!!!

PERRIS SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA RAILWAY MUSEUM




SAFETY NOTES FROM TIMOTHY NEELY

24252. CVC. Lighting Equipment Requirements

(a) All lighting equipment of a required type installed on a vehicle shall at all times be maintained in good
working order. Lamps shall be equipped with bulbs of the correct voltage rating corresponding to the
nominal voltage at the lamp socket.

(b) The voltage at any tail, stop, license plate, side marker or clearance lamp socket on a vehicle shall not
be less than 85 percent of the design voltage of the bulb. Voltage tests shall be conducted with the engine
operating.

(c) Two or more lamp or reflector functions may be combined, provided each function subject to require-

ments established by the department meets such requirements.
(1) No turn signal lamp may be combined optically with a stoplamp unless the stoplamp is extinguished

N

when the turn signal is flashing.
(2) No clearance lamp may be combined optically with any taillamp or identification lamp
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OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS
Derek Christensen
Mark Panzone

Francie Rippy

Giles Rowlands
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